DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
February 14, 2012
The meeting began at 6:33 p.m.
The January 10th meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming

· Savings balance per bank statement as of 1-31-12 is $25,223.50
· Checking balance per bank statement as of 1-31-12 is $3,201.40
· Year-to-date income (as of 1/31) is $28,897.97 and YTD expenses are $16,933.77.
The board unanimously approved the treasurer’s report.
Excess funds discussion

John Leininger said that there may be some needs that arise out of the school remodeling such as a PTO display case or new playground equipment. Shannon Otto said that at a recent parent leader meeting, district personnel cautioned against buying too much new technology equipment without checking with the district about support capability. Another idea from John L. was for a computer kiosk for the new entry to have welcome messages and information for visitors. Jennifer Weddell shared some ideas from staff, including Chromebooks, additional iPads, IB-related displays or other items for the new addition, or money for each grade level to purchase materials for planners. John L. suggested an artist-in-residence that could help the kids create something in the new addition (like the tile mural in the hallway). Funds could pay for the artist and the materials. This project would pull together multiple goals. Shannon mentioned that the music department would like to have a stage or performing arts area. John L. said that is intended to be part of the plan for the new addition so that could be taken care of, but excess funds could be used to supplement this. The general consensus was that technology has been purchased several times in recent years and that the read-a-thon funds should be considered dedicated funds for technology, so these excess funds should serve another purpose. It was agreed that we would wait to find out more about the possible uses for a new addition-related projects before making a decision. John will keep the board updated on developments with the addition and we will discuss it again in the coming months, keeping it on the agenda for each meeting.
Staff and principal’s report – John Leininger
Students are finishing MAP testing and getting ready to start MCA testing. Students will take the math MCAs on the computer and will get scores almost immediately. Students will have the opportunity to retake the test after having some targeted intervention to help them. Minnesota did receive a state waiver from No Child Left Behind, but we don’t know for sure how this will affect our future testing yet.
H2O for Life was a huge success, raising more than the goal of $5,000.  Mr. Butters is now wearing a mohawk as a reward to the students. John commended him for a great program that brought together cross-age connections and learning about helping others and about water conservation.

The plans for the remodel are still being refined, with changes made to the traffic pattern in particular. The current plan will have the buses on the Bellaire side and the car drop-off and pickup on the Spruce side.
New staff:

Colleen Kopp is here a few hours per week to help support the math students.
Tiffany Wilson-Worstly is a new community family liaison who supports Kathy Moore and Missy McDonald in working with families in need. It is a shared position with Willow Lane.

Caroline Ressler is working with our Title team in the afternoons.

A question was asked about the role of Rashad Turner. John explained that White Bear Lake has liaisons for the African American (Rashad), Hmong and Latino families in our community through the East Metro Integration District. They work with families and also with the schools to help with cultural questions, issues and concerns.
There are around 70 kindergartners registered for next year, with about 10 siblings of current students yet to be registered. (The current kindergarten class has about 90 students.)
Carnival report – Kristin Hansen
The carnival will be Friday, May 4th, from 5:30 to 8:30 p.m.  Food will be Acapulco, pizza, Culver’s and cookies. There will again be a raffle and silent auction. Donation letters will go home on March 26th, with donations collected until April 17th. They are looking for a leader for Wacky Hair. Gayle Chapman reported that Cris Davis, a parent who works at Century College, may be able to recruit cosmetology students to man the wacky hair booth. John L. requested that squirt guns not be given out as prizes due to them being used inside the school last year. Kristin requested ideas for silent auction prizes. Jodi Hawkins suggested having teams from a Tae Kwon Do studio do routines or demonstrations in the gym (as entertainment). Angel requested that at least one other parent board member be available to help count money on Carnival night. Kristin mentioned that the staff has provided great prizes in the silent auction and wanted to make sure they knew it was appreciated. John L. asked her to send him an email reminding him about the success of past years and thanking them for their participation, and asking for participation again this year.
Read-a-thon – Jodi Hawkins
There will be two winners of gift card prizes from each 2-grade-level group (K-1, 2-3, and 4-5) and a trophy will go to the classroom that reads the most minutes. Book character day will be on Feb. 29th. Dates are Feb. 17 through March 9th and the theme will be “Leap Into Reading.” There was much brainstorming about what John L. could do to reward the students for reaching the school-wide goal of 100,000 minutes. Ideas included making him into a human ice cream sundae, dressing up like a frog or rabbit (for “leap” into reading), having him get painted by the winning students. Funds raised will go toward technology for students.
Open Forum

Selling products that display student artwork (e.g. shirts, bags, mugs) as a fundraiser was suggested via email by a parent. The idea was discussed as a possible supplement to the spring Art Fair and a way for families to buy keepsakes of their child’s art earlier in the year as well. It was suggested that the Art coordinators be consulted about this idea to get their input.
Kristine Fischbach suggested (reported by Angel) having a vendor fair. This could be done as a community-building and –supporting event, in conjunction with some other school-wide event that would draw many families in. No decision was made.
Dates for annual events (carnival, movie night, year-end celebration, etc.) will be automatically scheduled for the same time each year, whenever possible. There was a discussion about the year-end event for this year. Jennifer Weddell and John Rogers volunteered to lead the planning.
The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.
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The next regular meeting of the Matoska International Parent Teacher Organization board will be held on Tuesday, March 13th from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
